St. Veronica Athletic Boosters Meeting Feb. 4, 2020

Attendees: Laura Hannah, Julie Brem, Angie Ford, Rob Buehner, Any Eiser, Aaron Heller, Bobby Davidson, Doralyn Osborne, Tim Ecker Dave Heilmann, Bill Franz, Dave Franta, Brandon Heffernan, Matt McConnell

DMO Tourney Update

- We've had one 8th grade girls team back out, Brandon would like to reach out to some 7th grade A team girls teams to see if they would play everyone agreed.
- Thursday 2/13 we won't have to do hard close because no school Fri.
- Thursday and Friday will need help because Brandon has to be in California
- We need to have someone handle the Friday games at NBN to pay refs and work the games – Rob said he and Drew could do it
- Laura to be Booster rep on Thursday evening will need to pay the refs
- T-shirts have been ordered
- We'll have about 20-25 past recipients there Saturday for the 5:20 game
- We'll do the 8th grade night between the 6:20 and 7:20 game
 - o Post on FB
- Banners will go up
- James Garvin will take pictures Andy will take pictures
- We do need additional volunteers for Sun/Mon
- Raffle and Sponsorship
 - Reviewed current sponsorship status
 - We also have some several raffle baskets
 - We need to have separate tills for the raffles so Doralyn can track the money made from the raffles
 - o Supplies have been provided to the art teacher for the sponsor signs
 - We'll need to communicate about the raffle on Facebook
- Thursday and Friday need to keep track of who the game winners are
- Music and sound Rob said that he could check on using the same speakers and sound we used for the cornhole and will use house Mike
- Banner Brandon's mom will handle the banner with the new
- 4 Scholarships 2 boys, 2 girls at \$750 each
- We need to begin communicating to coaches about making nominations for the scholarships.
- Goal for profit = \$7,000

General Business

- St. Veronica Booster Facebook Page Guidelines
 - We want to limit postings for outside organizations
 - We want to keep the Booster Page as focused on Booster business
 - Laura will keep an eye on these posts

Boys Volleyball

- We have 19 signed up to date
- Rob has been talking with IHM.
- Dave needs to send out email reminder about volleyball
 - Also need to send out reminder on Facebook
- We have coaches lined up
- Rob will look into uniforms
- Team registrations and gym availability due 2/17

Track

- St. Thomas More/St. Bernadette also has a track team
- Andy's thought is to send out links to both the options of St. Thomas More and IHM
- We all agreed that we would provide both options to parents who expressed interest in track
- Both registrations are open through the end of the month
- First day of practice is March 9th

Office Elections

- Andy nor Dave have received any people indicating interest
- We will need to continue to work on finding people to nominate
- Wait to communicate about this again until after volleyball and DMO communications

Girls AD

8th Grade Night

- About 25 kids
- Angie will be ordering flowers and balloons
- Andy will announce
- Angie following up on photograph

Volleyball uniforms are in, they are testing the wear and tear

There is an agreement in place now with NBN for sign ups there to contribute back to St. V Boosters

VP Updates

- February is bylaws month
- If there are any proposed bylaws changes, we need to make sure those we bring them to March meeting

Parish Rep

None

Concessions

• Aaron filling in the schedule for DMO

President

Updates from League Meeting

- Code of Conduct refs are really looking for people who are approaching them after the games
- Volleyball serving lines league wants all gyms to be consistent with having serving line across the entire court we may need to address this

Football and cheer is going great

Good team of people who have joined the new SVTM board and have already been working to plan for the new season

Pancake breakfast on Sunday between masses, before DMO tournament